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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Outcome of Internal Review – 190607009
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
1. In the 2017 calendar year how many penalty notices for disorder did you (a) issue to women, and (ii) of these how many were aged UNDER 20, and (iii) aged 20 to 29?

2. In the same time period (a) how many PND's were issued to women for being drunk and disorderly (DA06) and (b) how many of these were issued to women aged UNDER 20 and (iii) aged 20 to 29?

Please provide this information broken down by individual police force.

Could you also answer Q.1 and Q.2 for me but using the data for the year to the end of September 2018?
The purpose of an Internal Review is to assess how your FOI request was handled in the first instance and to determine whether the original decision given to you was correct. This is an independent review: I was not involved in the original decision. 

The response to your original request confirmed the information requested is held and you were provided with a data table. After careful consideration I have concluded that this response was non-compliant with the requirements of the FOIA. 

Statutory deadline

The statutory deadline for your request was 11 April 2019 and the response was provided on 4 April 2019. The response was therefore compliant with the requirements of the FOIA. 

Outcome
Your Internal Review request highlighted that the tables you were sent omitted data for a selection of Police Forces. I have reviewed the information provided to you and found that the data for these Police Forces were incorrectly presented within the figure for the Metropolitan Police. The total figure and the figures for other Police Forces in the table were correct, but the figure for the Metropolitan Police was therefore incorrect. 

I apologise for this error. I have included revised tables with this response containing the corrected information. 

You will see that there are two versions of the tables included. One (‘IR 190607009 Tables.xlsx’) contains a corrected version of the data originally sent to you. The other (‘IR 190607009 Tables – revised.xlsx’) is the same information taken from a revised version of the 2017 data, which was published on 16 May 2019 as part of our standard publication and data revision schedule. Your original request therefore pre-dated release of the revised data, but it has been included here to ensure you have the latest version currently available, as well as a corrected version of the original should you still wish to use that.
